

Brigadier General James F. McKinley, The Adjutant General's Office, Washington, D. C.

Dear Sir:

I have your letter of August 22 and wish to thank you most heartily for the information which it contains and especially for your gracious permission to examine these records when I visit Washington.

I have just returned from Dakota where I interviewed many old-timers. I hope to visit Washington during the Autumn or Winter and shall be glad to take advantage of your kind offer.

Faithfully.

W. S. CAMPBELL.